
   
 

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY AND PUBLIC 

COMMENT PERIOD OF PROPOSED PLANS 

 
Site 3 – Ninth Street Landfill  

Site 12 – South Landfill (Soil)  

 

Former Naval Air Station Joint Reserve Base Willow Grove  

Horsham, Pennsylvania 

The Department of the Navy, in consultation with the United States Environmental Protection 

Agency and the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection, announce an extension 

of the public comment period for the Proposed Plans for Site 3 – Ninth Street Landfill and Site 

12 South Landfill (Soil), located at Former Naval Air Station Joint Reserve Base (NASJRB) 

Willow Grove, Pennsylvania.  The public comment period will end on November 25, 2020. 

 

The website for downloading the proposed plans is: 
https://www.bracpmo.navy.mil/brac_bases/northeast/reserve_base_willow_grove/public_notices.html 

 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 

 

The Proposed Plans are available for public review and comment from September 10 to 

November 25, 2020.  After the public comment period ends, and public comments are taken into 

account, the final remedy will be selected.  Community input is important to the remedial 

alternative selection process. The public may provide comment by sending written comments to 

the following: Mr. Willington Lin, BRAC Environmental Coordinator; 4911 South Broad Street, 

Philadelphia, PA 19112.  Phone (215) 897-4900 or e-mail willie.lin@navy.mil  Comments must 

be postmarked no later than November 25, 2020. 

 

 

FOR MORE INFORMATION 

 

Copies of the Proposed Plans were also provided to the Horsham Township Public Library, 435 

Babylon Road, Willow Grove, PA.  Please consult the Horsham Township Public Library 

website at https://www.horshamlibrary.org or call 215-443-2609 for hours of operations, 

especially during COVID-19 restrictions. Copies of the Proposed Plans are available for 

download from the library website. 

 

If you have any questions, or wish to discuss the projects, please contact: 

Mr. Willington Lin, BRAC Environmental Coordinator; 4911 South Broad Street, Philadelphia, 

PA 19112.  Phone (215) 897-4900 or e-mail (preferred) willie.lin@navy.mil. 
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